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Surrey Schools COVID-19 Response

The safety and well-being of our students, families and staff remains our district’s 
highest priority. 

We recognize the importance of face-to-face learning and are committed to 
ensuring our students can continue to learn as safely as possible by following all 
appropriate measures to limit the spread of illness. 



Surrey Schools COVID-19 Response
These measures include working closely with public health to:

• Routinely review COVID-19 cases in our schools.

• Continuously assess district and school safety plans and the measures being 
taken to protect staff and students. This includes environmental assessments 
of individual schools collaboratively with Fraser Health, district Health and 
Safety staff, school-based Health and Safety committees and unions.



Collaborative Environmental Assessments

• Each assessment is a comprehensive review of the school, based on assessment 
criteria jointly developed with Fraser Health.

• Each assessment includes a physical review of the site, interviews with key staff 
members at the site and a review of school procedures/protocols

• If the school is still in operation, the assessment occurs while classes are in 
session, providing an opportunity for Fraser Health to learn about the practical 
reality of a school setting and how guidelines are being implemented. 

• The in-session visit is also kept confidential so that the team visits unannounced.



Collaborative Environmental Assessment 

• To date, we have conducted three environmental assessments (École 
Panorama Ridge Secondary, Cambridge Elementary and Newton Elementary).

• In addition, when there have been outbreaks or even large numbers of cases 
in specific areas or schools, we have gathered subject-specific teams together 
to review protocols. Most recently this was done for music, band and physical 
education (PE).



Assessment Findings 
All assessments to-date have had strong common themes:



Assessment Findings 



Collaborative Environmental Assessments

Each assessment and our ongoing work has and will continue to inform our practice. 

This ongoing work includes:

• Review and discussions at each site/school-based H&S committee, as well as the 
district’s joint committee.

• Comprehensive communications plan to share exposures and reiterate health 
and safety messaging.

• Regular meetings with Fraser Health to review current status, communications, 
and steps being taken at schools and district.

• Development of early intervention teams to examine how we can take proactive 
measures beyond our daily health and safety protocols.



COVID-19 Plans & Resources
District COVID-19 health and safety plans, protocols and resources can be accessed at 
www.surreyschools.ca/covid19

http://www.surreyschools.ca/covid19


Questions?
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